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	PRESS RELEASE


Restaurant operators discriminated at Václav Havel Airport 
(Praha, October 22, 2019) The CTIA Inspectorate of the Central Bohemian Region and the Capital of Prague, in cooperation with the Customs Office in Prague–Ruzyně carried out an extraordinary inspection of workplaces and vending machines at the departure halls of the Václav Havel Airport. They carried out 7 inspections and found violations of law in 5 cases. Further, 6 vending machines showed no violations of law. 
The CTIA Inspectorate of the Central Bohemian Region and the Capital of Prague focused their attention on the fairness of sale and compliance with other obligations stemming to vendors from the Act on Consumer Protection as well as other legal regulations within the surveillance competence of the CTIA. 
Despite the suggestion to inspect a particular workplace at an airport is submitted to the CTIA rarely, such workplaces are important in terms of the good reputation of the Czech Republic due to the high number of both foreign and Czech consumers. So it is necessary to pay increased attention to their services. 

Inspections were carried out in cooperation with the representatives of the Customs Office within three days at the departure halls of Terminal 1 and Terminal 2 to which people can get only with a valid flight ticket after the check-in. CTIA officers inspected whether consumers are cheated within sale, properly informed about products and their prices, and whether they are discriminated, i.e. treated differently as other individuals in the same situations. 
7 inspections were carried out at workplaces where products are sold and in restaurants and other public alimentation facilities. 6 inspections were carried out regarding vending machines. 
Violations of legal regulations were detected in 5 premises:

· Discrimination of a consumer speaking a foreign language - these restaurant guests were automatically charged CZK 53 when paying for food and drinks, although this amount wasn’t charged to Czech speakers, which also resulted in financial damage to the consumer in the amount stated;
· The consumer wasn’t informed about the final price of the products for which discount was declared (expressed as a percentage of the original price only);
· The consumer hasn’t been informed about the specific price of packaged food products sold. The law requires so, so that the consumer is able to make a qualified purchase decision with regard to the price advantage of a comparable product.

· A consumer speaking in a foreign language was treated differently than a Czech speaking guest – he wasn’t offered and sold the water for a more advantageous price, as declared during an ongoing special offer, while the Czech speaking consumer was at the same time and under the same conditions of a MENU offered water for a better price which was total 19 CZK cheaper;
· And a minor finding – the vendor didn’t give back correct amount after the consumer paid the bill. The consumer was harmed by CZK 1.
No finding was detected as regards vending machines at both terminals. 
The detected violations of law will be resolved in administrative proceedings within which also amounts of fine will be decided upon. 
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